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Stallings Elementary School Site Base Team Agenda
Date: September 20, 2023
Present: Jodi Hartis (K), Nicole Levy (1), Kim Varieur (2), Liz Strauch (3), Lisa Rushing (4), Kim Castner (5), Nicole Koteles (TA), Carolyn Lepore (Support Staff), Kelly Reeder (Special Area), Laura Gaddy (Admin.), Harvey Bagshaw (Admin.), Steven Lewis (AP INtern) Amy Parker (Parent), Jessica Henning (Parent), 
Absent:

	TOPIC
	NOTES

	Welcome and Introductions
	INTROS/ROLES
Liz Strauch/Kim Varieur (Co-Chairs)
Lisa Rushing (Secretary)

	
	EOG Data 22-23

Mrs. Gaddy gave an overview of our EOG scores.  Union County was 2nd in the state!  Mrs. Gaddy showed a comparison of the scores at Stallings from 2021-2022. Our school’s proficiency grew in all areas. Our overall proficiency/growth grew by 5 points. Stallings performance grade was a 79 up from a 74. The letter grade is a B.  

	
	2024-2025 Calendar Survey

Mrs. Gaddy asked for feedback to provide to the UCPS calendar committee. The committee has asked us to prioritize holidays and workdays. The committee ranked our priorities similar to last year. Our first priorities were full winter and Spring Breaks. The committee also stated that it is important for us to end the first semester before Winter Break if possible (parents and staff). 

	
	EOG test dates

The Leadership Team decided on the following dates for EOGs:
Reading EOG-Friday, May 24, 2024
Math EOG-Wednesday, May 29, 2024
Science EOG-Friday, May 31, 2024

	
	Lunch Visitors 

Space is a huge issue in our cafeteria for our growing population. The Leadership Team decided on the following start dates for lunch visitors:
4/5-Oct. 2
2/3: Oct. 9
1st: October 17
K: November 1

Parents should only come to eat lunch on special occasions due to space. We only have 14 visitor seats in the cafeteria. Parents should not sit at student tables with classes and should not bring in outside food for anyone other than their own child.

	
	New members/Election

A letter will be sent home on September 26 asking if parents are interested in serving on the Site Base team. Once interest forms are received, a ballot will be sent to all parents to vote. We hope to have a new parent member prior to the October meeting.

	
	Lunch noise and cups

The Leadership Team discussed noise in the cafeteria. Each table will have a green and red cup.  Teachers would have the option to change the cup to red if a table needs to be silent. 

	
	Terrific Kids

The celebrations for Terrific Kids will now be in the afternoon so they can have a treat and extra recess outside. 

	Staff Concerns
	Second Grade asked to add another person to the car rider line.  Mrs. Gaddy explained that it would disrupt the flow of the line. 

We continued to discuss ways to improve the car rider line in the morning. 

Fourth Grade-There are concerns about the behavior of 2nd run bus riders.  Students are not listening to the teachers who are watching them in the afternoon. Mr. Bagshaw will talk with the students about being respectful while they wait. 

Fifth Grade-Asked for a computer to be assigned to substitutes so they can see the online lessons teachers leave for the students to complete. 

	Parent Concerns
	None

	Next Meeting
	October 18, 2023 2:30 pm
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